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Australian and New Zealand Paediatric Nephrology Association

Chairman’s Report

Annual General Meeting, 10th August 2008, Sydney Convention Centre, Sydney. 

ANZPNA members have continued to be active throughout 2007-8 in a variety of roles including those within Australian and New Zealand Society of Nephrology, Australian and New Zealand Dialysis and Transplant Registry, Transplantation Society of Australia and New Zealand and International Paediatric Nephrology Association. 

The subcommittees established last year have progressed, particularly the Medical Education Subcommittee, which has developed a curriculum for paediatric nephrology training in collaboration with the nephrology curriculum of the Specialist Advisory Committee, Nephrology, Royal Australasian College of Physicians.  The development of multi-centre trials within Australia and New Zealand has been supported by members however putting this into practice has highlighted some areas that need to be addressed.  The work of both subcommittees will be discussed further today. Thanks to Mandy Walker and Colin Jones in their roles as Chairs.

The ANZPNA were pleased that the PBS listing of sevelemar (Renagel®) has been changed to include children and were happy to support Genzyme with their application to the Pharmaceutical Benefits Advisory Committee. Thanks to Jonathan Craig and Fiona Mackie.

The ANZPNA remains solvent with adequate financial reserves. Shearer and Ellis have been appointed auditors following the resignation of Johnson and Greathead Pty Ltd.

The Executive is continuing to address the best way for the ANZPNA to exist as a legal entity, looking at the ANZPNA and its relationship with RACP and ANZSN, and the corporate compliance requirements of ASIC.

The DNT subcommittee of ANZSN have invited ANZPNA to hold a breakout meeting at the DNT meeting in Lorne, Victoria in March 2009.   

I continue to be greatly supported by Fiona Mackie and Paul Henning, and thank them for their support. Max Morris and William Wong remain valuable members of the Executive, ANZPNA. I would remind members that the current Executive completes its term in 2009, and ask you to consider taking up an active role on the Executive.

Lilian Johnstone

Chair, ANZPNA

